Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Chapel House on Thursday, 

7 September 2006 

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 


Nick Fawcett 


John Griggs


Bob Scarfe

In attendance: Brenda Toombs, James Toombs

Apologies were received from, Councillor Bruce Claridge, Jackie Mortiboy

Minutes of meeting held on 20 July 2006 were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes

Brook School Proposed Additional Mobile

A letter has been received from Kent County Council regarding an application from Brook School to erect a new double mobile to provide hall facility at the school, and asking for comments. The Parish Council replied, acknowledging the need for extra space but objected to the siting of the new unit next to the adjacent property. It was considered that the mobile unit would be better situated on the opposite side of the school field, next to the existing double unit.

Spelders Hill – grass verge

A drawing had been received from KCC, but this did not reflect what was previously agreed. The chairman met a representative from KCC to discuss the footpath and grassed area being put back to how it was, with the addition of posts to prevent cars from trashing the area. 

The chairman was informed that funding for this project will not be available until the next financial year. Therefore, the chairman has written to Councillor Findlay to seek his help in bringing this work into this financial year.

Playground – barking replenishment

A sample of the barking to be used in replenishing the playground was considered too brittle. Further samples have been requested.  

Signpost to the Village Hall 

ABC has agreed to provide a signpost, but will charge the Parish Council for supply and installation. The approximate cost was in the region of £120 - £150.00. It was agreed that enquiries should be made on a price for the sign only and also if planning permission would be required before installation. John Griggs agreed to seek an alternative price for a sign from a local carpenter. 

White Lines on the Corner of Brook Road

Kent Highways have agreed to paint white lines on the corner of Brook Road. This is now on KCC’s list of work to be done, but a date cannot be confirmed.

Nats Lane – Cars racing up the lane

ABC has replaced the bridleway sign on Nats Lane. Unfortunately, the sign has been pulled out of the ground. A request will be made to ABC asking if this can be concreted in to prevent vandalism. 

Village Hall – damaged drain

After seeking legal advice, the Parish Council was advised to inform the Village Hall Committee that they should submit their claim for work carried out investigating the blockage to the Village Hall drain to their insurers. 

Imperial College, Wye

The chairman met the Deputy Rector of Imperial College on Tuesday, 25 July. Also at the meeting was the chairman of Wye Parish Council and another representative from the College.  The Deputy Rector gave half an hour of his time to state the current position regarding the proposed £1billion project. Nothing as yet has been decided.

Sign outside Terry’s Wood Farm

A metal sign has been pushed over and Kent Highways will be informed of this.

Finances

Income and expenditure was circulated with the agenda. Cheques for signature were Lawncare £220.00 (July and August), Spelders Hill cut £82.25. The balance to date is £4975.77.

The chairman had received favourable comments from residents on the cutting of the hedge at Spelders Hill. This work was carried out by a local contractor.   

Planning Applications

Westdown Cottage, Nats Lane – proposed new access drive and new double garage with log store. A second application is to be submitted modifying the access.   

Cars parked on pavement

Complaints have been received regarding cars parked at Stonebridge and blocking the pavement. The police have been informed because of the danger to people having to walk in the road.

Dead Tree outside Museum

Arrangements are in hand to remove the remains of the dead tree by the side of the museum.

Changed Venue to Parish Meeting

Due to work being carried out on the Village Hall the August meeting was cancelled. The Chapel House was very kindly made available for use for today’s meeting. The chairman suggested that a donation of £20.00 should be made to the Chapel House, and this was agreed. 

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will take place on Thursday, 19 October 2006 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
